
My Favorite World #33

Amy Shumer is funny as shit. She’s bawdy and profane and smart
as  a  damned  tack.  And  apparently,  she’s  pissed  off  the
Disney/Lucasfilm monolith with her parody photo shoot of Star
Wars  icons.  That  alone  is  enough  to  earn  her  solid  hero
status.

Hung like a goddam robot.

I wouldn’t bother to post about her because she is literally
everywhere in the media these days, but a friend the other day
declared, “I literally have no idea who this person is.” So on
the off chance that one of my 7 readers is one of the 13
people in the world who aren’t hip to Amy, here goes.
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Her “project”<fn>As the lit/art eggheads like to say.</fn> is
primarily an exploration of what it means to be a young White
woman in the media/world at large, the judgements/assessments
of a Woman as an object first and foremost, and then perhaps
having some sort of talent or other redeeming quality that
might/might not deserve consideration based on whether she is
hot/not hot. Also, too, whether a woman has a right to enjoy
sex/food/drink to excess and without concern for what anyone
else might have to say about it. At a recent awards ceremony,
she declared herself well out of fucks to give, but happy to
take them as she wishes.

“I’m probably like 160 pounds right now and I can catch a
dick whenever I want, like, that’s the truth. It’s not a
problem!”

She  had  been  introduced  by  AbFab’s  Jennifer
Saunders<fn>Another very funny woman who also ran out of spare
fucks a long time ago.</fn>, who was a puddle of hysterics by
the time it was all done. I’ve also watched Shumer reduce
Ellen<fn>No last name necessary!</fn> to speechlessness. She
takes no prisoners.

I could recommend any number of clips as exemplars of comedy-
meets-art-meets-social-commentary that deserves placement in
the imaginary hall of fame occupied by Lenny, Carlin, Pryor,
Rock, &c.<fn>And why, oh why, mister pale patriarchal penis
person is there not another woman on that list? The problem
runs deep, and it damn sure ain’t the fault of funny women
like Silverman, Diller, Rivers, Boozler, &c. Mea culpa.</fn>
The extended piece on rape culture in a Texas high school
football team is pitch perfect; jokes about rape are pretty
difficult to pull off without being an asshole, and she nails
it. The pastoral luncheon with Tina Fey and Patricia Arquette
celebrating Julia Louis Dreyfuss’ “last fuckable day” before
she is relegated to cronedom is superb. The trial of Bill
Cosby is cruel and spot on. And even better, very funny.<fn>”I



believe it was my mentor, the great Bill Cosby, who said,
‘Here, take this.'”</fn>

But for my money, the best thing yet in her work is this
episode-length “remake” of 12 Angry Men. The cast alone is to
marvel at; it’s a sign of her clout and the respect she
garners that this little show on basic cable could attract
Jeff Goldblum, Dennis Quaid, Paul Giamatti,Vincent Kartheiser,
Kumail Nanjiani, Chris Gethard, and John Hawkes for a single
episode. But the genius is in the execution: a faux shot-by-
shot remake, but instead of a murder trial, these men are to
determine whether Amy is hot enough to be on television.

Well does she?

Watch it.
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My. Favorite. World.
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